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Many Happy Returns to Gwen who went out to lunch with friends
 and Clare, who was surprised by a visit from [image: image15.jpg]


 two of her sisters and so many cards in her room we could hardly see her!
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Congratulations also go to Sherry (and Ben) on the birth of their
 6th grandchild – Elena Julietta
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Paralympic Games
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Despite record breaking bad weather, some outings were enjoyed in the sunshine including days out to: 
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Pulborough Brooks        and         The Black Rabbit
Carats Café on - Southwick Beach
Tea rooms at Steyning

And in and around Worthing

[image: image29.jpg]



[image: image30.jpg]


[image: image31.jpg]



[image: image32.jpg]


[image: image33.jpg]



[image: image34.jpg]



[image: image35.jpg]


[image: image36.jpg]


[image: image37.jpg]-,




[image: image38.jpg]i
(L%
i |

<{" ~



[image: image39.jpg]



[image: image40.jpg]


[image: image41.jpg]


[image: image42.jpg]



[image: image43.jpg]


[image: image44.jpg]


The outing of all outings this month was taken by Clare who went to the Paralympics with a friend and was treated like a Queen. 
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Bypassing many of the queues she had access to the events for the day. Here is a photographic diary of her day out:
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The Black Rabbit - Arundel
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The Frith logo will not appear on your prints (except for genealogy prints).

The logo in this photo is for online copy-protection only.
Also note, this is a content sample only. It does not represent the guaranteed superb quality of Frith photo prints. 

Close this message
The Black Rabbit 1898, Arundel 

 part of the Frith collection, available to buy online
About the Pub

The Black Rabbit started life as an ale house in 1793 and has been a popular pub for over two centuries. From here you could hire boats and it was a regular halt for boating parties and you can still moor a boat here today.

John Oliver was the first recorded licensee in 1804 and at that time was popularised by men building the new railway and digging the new cut of the River Arun.
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The bar has been lovingly recreated from choir pews reclaimed from a private family chapel in West Sussex. It took two men one month to strip, craft and polish the timber - possibly the longest two men have stood behind a bar without a drink! 
Later it became a fashionable watering hole for the Edwardians; even today it still has the outward appearance of an elegant riverside summerhouse. The one long bar has a boarded floor, a warm fire in one end wall and a games area the other. A small adjoining room doubles as a family room. What were once probably the old boat sheds is now the 'Boathouse' restaurant. Seating is provided outside under the veranda and picnic benches are positioned on the terrace beside the river with boat trips available in summer. Families are welcome, there is an outdoor play area and being part of a popular 5mile walk dogs, which are always made welcome are often seen resting in the pub.


As well as a popular stop for walkers this is also a starting point for a nine mile return trip to Amberley by canoe. Accessing the river down a few steep steps (depending on the tide will depend on the number of steps) at The Black Rabbit, paddling leisurely up-river to Amberley tea rooms and back takes them about 3 hours.

For The Shelley, The Black Rabbit in Arundel is one of the favourite places we visit on outings. 

It is the perfect setting on warm days, to sit outside on the riverbank watching the tranquil waters of the River Arun with its wildlife including Mute Swans, drinking a cool drink and having a snack. 
While on cooler days, or on the very odd occasion when it is too hot outside, there are tables with a view where pots of tea and cakes are the order of the day.
We have just been made aware of an annual Bathtub race which takes place every August at the Black Rabbit. The organiser tries to fix the date to coincide with the Arundel Festival but avoid the busy Bank Holiday weekend, and the money made at this event goes to The Chestnut Tree House Children’s Hospice. We will certainly be keeping an eye out for this event as an outing in 2013.


Some of you may remember the outing last year to Slindon and the famous pumpkin and scarecrow displays.  We will endeavor take as many of you who would like to go either again or for the first time. Let Jeanette or Peter know if you are interested in this outing.
Following the last residents meeting an outing to visit Littlehampton will take place on the 5th to watch and admire the home made model ships and boats on the lake.
Other dates for your October diary include:

	5th
	Alex - keyboard

	6th
	Shirley Verene

	11th
	Music for Health

	13th
	Alex – nocturnal

	18th
	Tim West

	20th
	Frank King

	26th
	Paul Rothera

	27th
	Sarah – violinist

	30th
	Harvest Home





Following strange and erroneous postal deliveries an anonymous note was delivered to the office – 
They seek him here

They seek him there

The phantom postman’s everywhere

Is he in heaven?

IS he in hell?

Mail under the door!

It’s hard to tell. – Anon
Quotations about Cats

Cats are rather delicate creatures and they are subject to a good many ailments, but I never heard of one who suffered from insomnia – Anon

I had been told that the training procedure with cats was difficult. It’s not. Mine had me trained in two days. – Bill Dana

One must love a cat on its own terms – Anon

Dogs have owners, cats have staff – Anon





Find us online:
www.theshelley.com

 HYPERLINK "http://theshelleynewsletters.weebly.com/" 
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The UK’s favorite topic has to be ‘The Weather’ and there has been plenty to talk/moan about this year – here are a few musings.


In March the Met Office published their April to June forecast which said:


The forecast for average UK rainfall slightly favours drier than average conditions for April May June as a whole, and also favours April being the driest of the 3 months.


In June they issued their July to September forecast was issued:


The probability that UK precipitation for July-August-September will fall into the driest of our five categories is around 20% whilst the probability that it will fall into the wettest of our five categories is also around 20% (the 1971-2000 climatological probability for each of these categories is 20%).








Why do the Met. Office insist on giving out these forecasts? May and June broke records and not in a good way – ‘coldest’ and ‘wettest’ in many years. Mind you, at least they hedged their bets in June when predicting the next three months by giving a 20% for all possibilities!





Indian summer still to come?





Who knows, The Met. are forecasting the following (in a shortened format):


Unsettled, showers, windy, chance of gales. However, there should also be some drier and brighter interludes, with more in the way of dry, bright weather. Daytime temperatures will tend to be slightly below average at first, but should recover to nearer normal for early autumn, especially during any drier and brighter periods which develop.


No mention of snow though, yet!
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